
[image: image1.jpg]CCCCCC

MARION




MEDIA RELEASE
Friday, 8 March 2019
Marion welcomes South Rd announcement

Marion Mayor Kris Hanna has today welcomed Federal Labor leader Bill Shorten’s announcement of a $1.2 billion cash injection to complete the North-South Corridor.
Promised funding is for the section of South Rd between the Glenelg tram overpass.

“Completing the North-South corridor will transform the region,” Mayor Hanna said.

“There will be more jobs, better access for local business, residents and visitors.

“Traffic congestion creates economic and social barriers. We need a modern road network to break down those barriers, open up the region, and inject more life into the economy.

“The timing of the Mr Shorten’s announcement is perfect as Marion and Mitcham Councils will soon meet to discuss the proposal for two traffic tunnels to be bored beneath South Rd. 

“Additionally, we will look at how to further develop Edwardstown and Melrose Park, which will be reliant on improving roads.” 

Mayor Hanna said Labor’s announcement will also require State Government funding.

“We’ve seen what can be achieved with Oaklands Crossing when federal and state governments work together,” Mayor Hanna said. 

“Completing the North-South corridor is another opportunity for all tiers of governments to work together to benefit the community.”

Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637

[image: image2.jpg]facebook.com/CityofMarion a twitter.com/CityofMarion youtube.com/CityofMarion






[image: image2.jpg]